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MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:  Board of Commissioners 
 
FROM: Jerry Sorte, Administrative Officer 
 
DATE: January 17, 2017 
 
RE:  Chamber of Commerce and ICABO Dues for 2017 
 
 
ISSUE: 
 
Should the County renew Chamber of Commerce memberships with the Heppner, Boardman, 
and Irrigon Chamber’s and the Ione Community Agri-Business Organization (ICABO) for 2017? 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
During 2016, the County joined the Heppner, Boardman, and Irrigon Chamber’s and ICABO. 
The County purchased a membership for the whole County organization. Prior to 2016, 
individual County departments had joined Chambers. In 2016, dues for County-level 
memberships for Boardman were $500, Heppner: $400, Irrigon: $130, and ICABO: $50. The 
question at this time is whether the Board of Commissioners would like to continue with County-
level memberships with the four organizations in 2017. We have funds in the General Fund (101-
199-5-20-3140) to cover these expenses. 
 
If the Board would like to renew memberships, invoices for dues would be considered during 
review of the County’s claims. The Heppner Chamber dues are included in claims for this week, 
and can be removed if needed. 
 
 
ACTION: Options available to the Board of Commissioners include the following: 
 

1. Direct staff to continue memberships in 2017 for the Heppner, Boardman, and Irrigon 
Chamber’s and ICABO; 

2. Direct staff to not renew memberships; 
3. Other. 
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